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 COMMISSIONING     FORMCHECKBOX 
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	OBJECT OF REPORT
	

	Sustainable Services is the over-arching programme across Northern Lincolnshire undertaking a review of current services and developing proposals to make the savings required for future investment in high quality sustainable services within limited resources.
The Governing body has previously received updates on the governance arrangements across northern Lincolnshire and the agreed over-arching principles and asked for regular updates on progress towards achieving the savings required. The savings required across the system are 72 million on a recurring basis over the next 3 years. For NEL the savings required are 18.8 million for health & social care.
To date the process has been clinically led and work has been undertaken across the themed areas of Integration of Care, Alternative Care and Home and Community Based Care. Whilst the themes are all delivering in this year (as this is the QIPP schemes signed off by commissioning organisations there is still a significant overall gap (21 million of which 12 million is NEL relating to health). This represents a significant risk.
A workshop was held in August with the chief executive and accountable officers and clinicians from the two CCGs and NLaG to try and work up some solutions. A range of options are currently being developed for secondary care services to explore how they can be delivered differently and a verbal update will be available at the meeting. In addition the two CCGs are exploring how they can develop models of care with set outcomes to help shape the future service provision. It is intended that these outcomes will focus on improving mortality and morbidity of the population as key priorities. Once the models of care are developed the CCGs would then work with providers to understand how delivery could achieve savings. It is intended that this will be completed by the end of the year.
The attached slides show the current financial position across northern Lincolnshire. The RAG rating is determined by whether there is a plan (Green = detailed plan being implemented, Amber = area identified with an outline plan but more detail required, Red = area identified but no detailed plan) For the NEL specific report on our QIPP plans the RAG rating is on assurance re risk to delivery and we are on track in 12/13



	STRATEGY
	

	Development of Sustainable services links to the overall aims and objectives of NEL CCG.



	IMPLICATIONS
	

	There are significant risks w
ith this programme. Sustainable services need to be developed and delivered to enable the CCG to achieve its aspirations and aims for northern Lincolnshire to deliver high quality consistent care that improves outcomes within a sustainable financial envelope



	RECOMMENDATIONS (R) AND ACTIONS (A) FOR AGREEMENT 
The CCG is asked to note the update

	
	
	Agreed?

	
	
	


	
	
	Yes/No

	Comments

	
	Does the document take account of and meet the requirements of the following:
	
	

	i)
	Mental Capacity Act
	
	

	ii)
	CCG  Equality Impact Assessment
	
	

	iii)
	Human Rights Act 1998
	
	

	iv)
	Health and Safety at Work Act 1974
	
	

	v)
	Freedom of Information Act 2000 / Data Protection Act 1998
	
	

	vi)
	Civil Contingencies Act 2004
	
	

	
	
	Yes/No
	

	iv)
	Does the report have regard of the principles and values of the NHS Constitution?
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